Valley Manor School
SCC Meeting
Monday, April 16, 2018
Minutes

Present: Mike Cox, Garth Harrison,  Leah Kluz, Kari Dean, Robin Jamieson, Christina Gray, Chelsea  Choponis.
Meeting commenced at 6:30

Old Business
Spring Dance
-Will be April 26
- Volunteer chaperones will be needed for the Grade's 4-6 dance.
- 5:30 - 6:30 (k-2)
- 6:45-7:45 (3-5)
- 8:00-9:30 (4-6)

Chocolate Fundraiser
- Was well received
- Volunteers are needed for counting money
- Would be nice if there was a way to cut down on the amount of loose change handed in, as that would speed up the money counting process.

New Business

K-4 Hot Dog Lunch (April 25)
-6 Volunteers are required from 10:30 - 12:30 to help put hot dogs in buns.

SCC Spring Assembly
- will be on Wednesday, May 2 from 7:00-8:30 at the division office in Warman. We must RSVP by Friday, April 27 to attend.

SCC Elections
- May 7
- anyone who is interested in joining the SCC is welcome to join.

School Report - Garth Harrison / Mike Cox
- There are 40 some kindergarten students currently signed up for the fall.
- There will be  before and after school program in place for the next school year.
- Track and Field will be on May 31 for Grades 1-6, the alternate date is June 1.
- The three Martensville schools will have a joint track meet on June 20 for Grades 4-6, it will be based out of Venture Heights.
- The No Cell Phone policy was implemented last week. Phones are allowed outside at recess and lunch but no other time. Eighty two laptop chrome books have been purchased for students to use for researching school assignments.
- Badminton finals are tomorrow in Warman for grades 7 and 8, 32 students from VMS are attending.
- Posters are up in the Grades 2 and 3/4 hallways with pictures of the new playground possibilities.  Students will get to vote for their choice next week.

Financial Report - Mike Cox
- We had to pay out the cost of the chocolates already, but once the money is counted, that amount will be added to our current fundraising account balance of $48,676.95



Meeting adjourned at 7:20
Next meeting at Valley Manor is Monday, May 7 at 6:30p.m.
